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After I left the new hire orientation on Friday, August 5, 2016, I ran into Becky Cook, Director of Instructional 

Technology. She made it a point to tell me that Frank Adian had been so helpful to her during this stressful time 

as she prepared for a week of staff development training, scheduled for August 8-12, 2016. She said Robert 

Hernandez, Art Ramirez, Doug Baker, and Brandon Splawn were in the labs preparing devices the devices. She 

said they were a DREAM TEAM!  I went and found them buried in Lab 1 at the Berry Center and they there 

were, setting up all the devices and making sure all of the correct software was installed so that on Monday, the 

first day of staff development, everything would be ready to go. Their great attitude, smiles, and expertise do 

make them a DREAM TEAM. Thank you for all that you do – Frankie Jackson

Robert Hernandez, Art Ramirez, Doug Baker, and Brandon Splawn preparing devices for staff development


